
(FOM) FRIENDS OF MUSIC     MEETING DEC 19, 2011 2:40pm

In Attendance: President Katie Bower, Secretary Cathy Strauch, Treasurer Joan Horwatt, Kevin Dikeman,  Jodi Rinehimer

Meeting Called to order at 2:44PM

Minutes and Treasurer report were tabled for next meeting scheduled for Monday, January 16, 2012

Reports:

Wreath Sales

Cathy Strauch: Cathy received excellent feedback concerning the quality of the wreaths both from her own costumers and from

feedback given directly to the Garvers of Conifer Corner.  Students did an excellent job in helping to make them.  Those who

worked on the wreaths received extra credit from the Garvers, who charged less for the wreaths sold.  Cathy also noted that the

Garvers would be happy to do it again next year.  Plans for the fundraiser will be out earlier next year.

Hoagie Sales

Cathy Strauch: Cathy had great feedback from her costumers.  Also received report from Eleanor Kane, who said she would prefer

to have FOM make them next time, as well as from Nikki Weisenfluh, who also would prefer to make them.  Nikki would like a

better selection and a larger size hoagie, also a better profit margin when FOM made them.  Nikki saw not much difference between

the Italian and American.

Although Hoagie Sales were set for December, Cathy didn’t do anything to work on it mainly because there was too much going

on during December...those present agreed it was better to have curtailed it. Discussion about whether or not to continue with Ray’s

or make them...FOM previously sold them for $5, and they were larger, however still a hassle to make them and cost of produce

and other items not certain.  Jodi motioned to continue with Ray’s, Cathy 2 ...Motion carried.nd

Next Hoagie sales set to take place in FEBRUARY...Cathy suggests to change it to Jan 20 with JAN 27 delivery to make up for

the DEC month, and change FEB date  to March, and APRIL to MAY, so that other fund raisers aren’t happening at the same

time...Cathy  will speak with Judy at Ray’s concerning JAN 20.

Jodi Rinehimer: 

Krispy Kreme Doughnuts Fundraiser....Chrysalis wants to do a KK coupon fundraiser...Cathy noted another version which she

purchased, and Katie also informed on it...12 stickers for a buy one doz. And get a doz of glazed...cost for the card is $10...

Jodi will look into both ideas so all FOM members can sell them.

  January Fundraiser

Kick off – January 9, 2012

Orders turned in – January 23, 2012

Delivery estimated – week of February 14, 2012

Brochure – Cookie Dough and Pretzels

David’s Cookies (same as previous years)

Auntie Anne’s (same as previous years)

Kathy Fallon Photography Raffle

(organized by Laura Craig)  Portraiture Package valued at $350.00 

Tickets are $2 each/10 for $5  Benefits all of FOM. Cathy will sell tickets during Monday Choral concert.  Mr. Dikeman will get

in touch with Garrett to have his mother bring in her ticket sales.  Drawing will take place before Christmas vacation.

NEW BUSINESS:

Pasta Dinner:

Cathy Motioned: Pasta  Dinner with Meatballs, Salad, Rolls, Beverage, Dessert, at cost of $8 Adults, $6 Seniors and

Students.  Jodi 2 .  Motion Carried.nd

Date changed to FEB 11, 4PM to 7PM.  Students participating in District Band will be back in time.  Jazz Band, Lion Idol

participants, and others invited to perform at event.  7  & 8  Grade students to bring in soda.  High School students to bring inth th

cupcakes...at least a dozen per student family.  Cathy will check with National Bakery about a donation for  rolls.  Cathy checked

with Terry Aschenbrenner and Terry said her business can get food for cost for the dinner.  Jodi will check to see what is needed

concerning plastic ware, plates, cups, take out containers, etc.  Jodi will get a stamp at Staples which advances numbers

automatically.  Katie will see about getting tickets made at Trail. Cathy will help Katie with publicity. Students are asked to sell

4 tickets per family. 

Joan motioned to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 3:10PM

Next meeting is MONDAY, JAN 16, 2012

Respectfully submitted by

Cathy Rist Strauch,   Secretary, Friends of Music


